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Newsletter for January 2014
You, O LORD, keep my lamp burning; my God turns my darkness into light. 


Psalm 18:28 

Message from Our Pastor

Well here we are again, the start of a new year.  There is something special about a new year as a sense of hope fills the air.  No matter how bad the past year was there is optimism that this new year can be different.  That this new year can be better.  I don’t know what it is that gives us this feeling.  I mean it is not like things magically change just because we put a different number after 201.  There is nothing to say life will get better because a new year has come.  Yet, we still have that hope that it will.  

Maybe it is just the new aspect of it all. There is something magical about new.  We know what the old is.  We know what the old will bring.  The new is exciting because we don’t know yet.  That is true for anything new; we just don’t know what we will get.  Whether it is a new car or a new pair of socks there is a certain mystery around new things.  Will we like it?  Will it be better than the old?  Will it last and become old itself?  Something new brings new possibilities and we often crave those new possibilities. 

We are new.  As Christians that is a claim we make.  In baptism we become new.  Not just once, but everyday.  When Martin Luther describes baptism, he makes the claim that through our baptism we drown to our sins, ever day, only to then rise a new person.  In Christ we are given a new life as we die to the old life.  And that happens every day.  So every day you are a new person.  Your mistakes, your sins, your regrets, they are all gone as you step out to live the new life given in Christ.  So every day we can be optimistic because it is a new day and you are a new person.  Who knows what you will accomplish that day?  Who knows what God will do for you that day?  Who knows what God will do through you for others that day? We should be excited every day as if it were New Year’s Day, because for us it truly is.  You are a new person this day, right now, as you read this.  Get excited and start living this new life you have been given.  And if things don’t go as planned, don’t worry.  There is always tomorrow.
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The January Newsletter was adopted by
Max Coburn

in memory of his wife

Anita Coburn.

   Noisy Offering

The noisy offering for January 5th will go to Lutheran Campus Ministries.
Prayer Shawls
We have run out of prayer shawls.  There is a need for more, if anyone would like to help with this service.

   Bible Study

Bible Study on will continue at Trinity on Fridays at 1 pm.  
   GiG
Growing in God continues in January starting on the 8th.  All children from K-5 are invited to come join us from 3:30 to 5:00 pm.  Helpers are still needed.  GiG meets on Wednesdays except for the last Wednesday of the month.
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GiGsters letting their lights shine.
 NOIZ
NOIZ will meet on January 5th at 7 pm.

  Confirmation
Confirmation will meet on the 8th and the 15th for January.
On the 8th they will meet at 7 pm, on the 15th they will meet at 5 pm.
 Lutheran Men in Mission
Lutheran Men in Mission will be at Pastor Jeremy’s house on Sunday, January 12th at 7:00 pm.  Join us for fellowship, food, Bible Study, and of course some Sunday Night Football.
Soup Luncheon
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We will be hosting a Soup Luncheon on January 14th from 11:00 am - 1:30 pm.  Mark your calendars and tell your friends to come to Zion Lutheran Church with an empty belly and a giving spirit.  Now, this also means there is a lot of work to be done, and we will need lots of help to feed the hungry crowd.  We will need people to help set up before and clean up after.  People need to be there during, to help serve people and keep things clean and orderly.   And of course people to help make the soup itself.  If you are willing to help with any or all of these, talk to either Linda Wilkins or Pastor Jeremy.
Annual Meeting
Please mark your calendars for the annual meetings.  Zion’s is on January 26th at noon and Trinity’s is on January 19th at 4 pm.  The annual meeting is a very important part of the church life as we go over what has happened the past year and make plans for the year ahead.  The church belongs to all of us and we are all needed to make it run so that we can do God’s work in this community and in this world.  Please bless us with your presence and your wisdom and this important event.  Zion will be having a pot luck following.
Contact Information
Pastor Jeremy Winter may be reached at 906-643-0391 or at jwinter001@gmail.com  or in case of emergencies, 

Pastor’s cell phone number is 712-389-2747

Church telephone: 906-643-7870 - Answering machine

The email address for the church is:    ziontrinity950@yahoo.com
The website is at www.lutheransonline.com   
Check out our new website at:  zionstignace.com

January Wedding Anniversaries

Philip & Carol Richel
 8

LaRoy & Marion Hill
22

Eldon & Shirley Winberg
23

Don & Jacqueline Kallstrom
30

Baptismal Anniversaries in January

Donna Harju                      
                                1

Nancy Hardy                      
                                1

Cindy Hendricks                 
                                1

Jerry Fenlon
1

Barb Lehto
1

Kathy Marshall
1

Tonya Valletta
1
Aiden Stenson
3

Kaiden Stenson
3
Carol Richel
6

Cole Christiansen
6

Molly Dandona
6

Jordan Grogan
6

Grace Wheeler
6

Lorraine Graham
7

Samantha Wyers
7

Nicole Coveyou
7

Chelsey Coleman
8

Robert Coleman 
8

Brendan Insley
8
Ben Lampman
8

Jack Lampman
8

Kim Lampman
8
Mitchell Snyder
9

Tyler Snyder
9

Kyra Spencer
9

Helena St. Onge – Kissinger
9
Faith Gaubault
13

Nadine Dandona
19

Lori Bowlby
27

Shirley Campbell
28

Bob Marshall 
29
Birthdays in January

Tammy Shepard                                                                   1

Joshua Lennington
5

Megan Stenson

7


Bev Kammers

8

Brian Harju

9

Judy Ryerse

11

Cliff Marshall

14

Danielle Paul

14

Lindsey Blair

16

Madeline Winberg

16

Ryan Idalski

18

Brendan Insley

18

Justin Therrian

18

Ryan Marshall

19

Becky Paul

20

Wade Marshall

21

Amy Dodds

22

Jordan Grogan

22

Patric Schlehuber

23

Eric Elmblad

25
Micah Gaubault
   
25
Toni Johnston

25

Brenda St. Onge

26

Luke Valletta

26

Delores Marshall

28

Tom Schenkel

28

Philip Richel 

30

Ryan LaVake

31
Trinity Worship Families
Jan 5

The Rose Family
Jan 12

The Baron Family
Jan 19

The Gustafson Family
Jan 26
The Kennedy Family
Servants for Zion

Ushers & Greeters

Jan 5

Donna Harju & Gloria Marshall
Jan 12

Amy Dodds Family
Jan 19

Bob Marshall & Faith Gaubault
Jan 26
Paul & Tammy Shepard
Lectors

Jan 5

Judy Ryerse
Jan 12

Betsy Turf
Jan 19

Dawn Akers
Jan 26
Linda Wilkins
Communion Assistants

Jan 5

Jerry Fenlon
Jan 12

Paul Shepard
Jan 19

Susan Fenlon
Jan 26
Lorraine Graham
Acolytes

Jan 5

Madison Olsen
Jan 12

Joel Dodds
Jan 19

Casey Brake
Jan 26
Emma Feleppa
Altar:  Lorraine Graham
Money Counters:  Judy Ryerse & Susan Fenlon
Zion Funeral Committee December - March
Team Leader:  Linda Wilkins (643-7710)

Co-leader: Marlene Olsen (643-9519)

Thank You!
Thank you to Tammy Shepard, Lori Bowlby and the GiGsters for the Christmas Program.
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Photo: Alicia Garen

Thank You!
Thank you to all who participated in our December toy drive.  As always, your generosity is much appreciated.
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Service Sunday Photos
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Decorating the Church
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Helping out at the food bank.
Council Meetings
Zion Council Meeting – 6:30 pm, January 15th
Trinity Council Meeting – 6 pm, January 21st  


Zion’s Council Members
Treasurer:  
Dawn Akers
643-7552


Jerry Fenlon
643-8730

                           Susan Fenlon
643-8730

Faith Gaubault
298-1800


Paul Shepard
984-2069


                           Tim Idalski
643-6574


Fred Feleppa
643-6793


Lorraine Graham
643-8419

Trinity’s Council Members
President:  
Jerri Rose
292-5570
Vice-President
Tracy Movalson
         292-5581

Secretary: 
Sharon Chalmers
292-5440

Treasurer: 
Pega Kennedy
292-5633

Co-Treasurer: 
Jim Rose
292-5570

Financial Secretary:  Joe Chalmers
292-5433

WELCA:  
Pega Kennedy
292-5633



John Kennedy
292-5633



Jim Dyer
292-5433



Lois Movalson
         292-5581
	Treasurer's Report for Zion

	January 1, 2013 through December 7, 2013

	
	
	
	

	Income:
	
	
	

	
	Building
	$3,795.00 
	

	
	Church Use Income
	$175.00 
	

	
	General
	$72,699.82 
	

	
	Thrivent Financial 
	$531.00 
	

	
	Trinity Share
	$12,660.00 
	

	
	TOTAL
	
	$89,860.82 

	
	
	
	

	Expenses:
	
	
	

	
	Administration
	$4,912.14 
	

	
	Benevolence
	$5,875.00 
	

	
	Church Maintenance
	$13,591.62 
	

	
	Education
	$834.20 
	

	
	Parsonage Maintenance
	$2,174.43 
	

	
	Pastoral
	$44,841.15 
	

	
	Worship
	$4,192.46 
	

	
	--To Building Fund
	$12,002.51
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	$88,423.51

	Balance:
	
	
	 $     1,437.31

	***********************************************************

	12/7/2013
	
	
	

	General fund owes Building fund:
	
	 $           10.00

	General fund owes Mission Endowment fund:
	 $     9,995.00

	
	
	
	

	General Fund balance:
	
	 $     2,132.62

	Building Fund balance:
	
	 $   21,899.13

	Thrivent Investment Management Fund:
	
	 $         313.37

	WELCA Kitchen Fund:
	
	 $     9,420.28

	2011 -2013 Capital Campaign Donations
	
	 $   20,269.00


Zion Lutheran Council Meeting 

December 18, 2013

Present:  Pastor Jeremy, Dawn Akers, Fred Feleppa, Jerry Fenlon, Susan Fenlon, Faith Gaubault, Lorraine Graham, Tim Idalski, Paul Shepard and Linda Wilkins
Meeting opened with Pastor leading us in devotions from Love Wins by Rob Bell and a prayer at 6:35 p.m.  President Faith Gaubault presided.

The Secretary Report was approved as presented.

The Treasurer’s Report was approved as presented.  Dawn recommended we buy Quick Books with Payroll which would be downloaded onto the Church’s computer.  A motion was made to do so, and approved.

A question was raised if we had heard from Waste Management as we plan to drop them for another company in January.

Dawn mentioned we had previously discussed giving the Pastor a year-end bonus, instead of a raise last year - if we had the funds.  Since we do have some, it was moved to give the Pastor $1000 and addition to the $500 in lieu of insurance.
Pastor’s Report:

We plan to go caroling this Sunday as there was a blizzard last Sunday.  We were asked to bring a dish to pass.

GiG would be doing a living nativity for their program this year.

Lay School would be starting on January 9th.  There would be a preaching course, one on pastoral care and one on organizing the church.

The Christmas Eve Service would include some special music.

The Pastor reported that while Confirmation and NOIZ were doing very well, he thought that GiG, Bible Study, LMM were not doing well and WELCA was still non-existent.  He suggested we discontinue the programs that had little attendance and try something new in the fall, a cross-generational education program.  It was discussed with a tentative agreement.

The Pastor stated that NOIZ had money in their funds and would like to take the members on more group trips.
Old Business:
Mike Gould has checked out the roof and if definitely needs to be replaced.

Linda reported there will be soup luncheons for the next three months.  We agreed that the dates would be January 14th, February 11th and March 11th.  Susan suggested we buy new dishes as the current ones were very heavy.  She looked into the cost, but Corelle was very expensive.
We still need to look into getting a rebate from Semco for getting a more efficient heating system.

The pastor showed us the model that Ben Idalski made for our new website.  It is close to being completed.  We still need to find a web host to carry it.  Right now it just has the basic format which we will be able to change as needed.

New Business:
The Joint Council meeting was suggested for January 7th but Dawn thought that would be too early for her to get her  reports done.  The Pastor said he would get in touch with Trinity to try to get it changed to January 15th.  The meeting will be at Trinity at 7 pm with a pot luck preceding it at 6 pm.
It was agreed that the Budget Meeting would be on January 8th at 6:30 pm.  It was agreed that Zion Council would meet on January 22nd and the Annual Meeting would be on the 26th
The meeting adjourned with the Lord’s Prayer at 8:25 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Lorraine Graham
Trinity Lutheran Council Meeting 

December 16, 2013

Those present were Jim and Jerri Rose, Pega and John Kennedy, Tracy Movalson and Pastor Jeremy. 
After a potluck of from our Community Dinner we started the meeting at 6:00. 
The Pastor's report, the Secretary’s report and the Treasurer's report were all read and approved.
 

Old Business: 

We discussed the stained-glass repair on windows. That won't happen until Spring. 
We talked about a new cabinet to hold the paraments.
 

New Business: 
We set our Joint Council meeting for Jan. 7th.  (It has since been changed to Jan. 15th). Our annual meeting will be held on January 19th starting at 4:00 with a potluck. 
We had our first Community Dinner on Dec. 13th. We were very pleased with the outcome… 39 people attended. 
Pastor announced that he would like to set up a Facebook page for Trinity. 
We withdraw more interest money from our investments and we decided how to divide that.
We adjourned with the Lord's Prayer.
Respectfully submitted,

Pega Kennedy
   Three Lakes Lay Academy
Winter Classes, 2014

January 9 – March 13, 2014

 

Schedule:

            Thursdays from January 9 – March 13, 2014

4:00 pm – Proclamation

5:30 pm – Shared meal  

6:00 pm – Shared Devotions

            6:30 pm – Pastoral Care/Organizing the Church 

8:00 pm – Depart 

 

Classes: 

January 9 – March 13, 2014
Proclamation– All 10 weeks           
 Learn how to prepare a sermon using the lectionary.  Learn resources and tools for studying a text in order to present it. Learn speaking skills as you give a sermon to the rest of the class.

 

January 9 – February 6
Ministry of Pastoral Care–  1st 6 weeks    
Explore self care, boundary issues, and the theology of pastoral care around you study issues around the care of elderly, death and dying, crisis intervention, counseling, and hospital visitation.

 

February 13 – March 13
Organizing the Church– Last 4 weeks    
Explore the governing structure for worship and mission of the Presbyterian and Lutheran churches.

 

All classes held at:

            Zion Evangelical Lutheran Church

            950 Huron St, St. Ignace, MI 49781

            906-643-7870

 

All classes are $10 for a semester. Students will be required to purchase books. Scholarships are available. Classes are team taught by Presbyterian and Lutheran teachers.

 

For further information please contact: David Van Dam at davidvandam68@gmail.com , Jeremy Winter at jwinter001@gmail.com, or go to the lay academy link at www.presbymac.org . 

Prayer List
(The prayer list is started new each year.  If you would like someone added to the prayer list, please fill out a yellow card or call the church)
Bonnie Bergeron, Ann Dyer, Jim Dyer, Carl Belonga, Mary Belonga, Ruth Cope, Dan Pope, LaTaunya Paquin, Christine Movalson Shaw, Phil Richel, 

Happy New Year!

May God bless you with a Happy New Year![image: image6.png]
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